

Shiplake C.E. Primary School Memorial Avenue Shiplake , Oxon RG9 4DN 0118 940 2024 office.3810@shiplake.oxon.sch.uk

I will instruct you and teach you in the way you should go; I will counsel you with my loving eye on you. Psalms 32.8

Shiplake CE School PE and Sport Premium

Amount allocated 2022/23

£17,247

Amount spent 2022/23

£17,247

Spend plan: continue to employ a specialist PE Teacher for 3 days per week for the academic year 2023/24 and additional resources to support the delivery of the increased and enhanced PE provision.

We have a comprehensive programme of sporting activities for children to participate in throughout the year. Currently we have Ball sports, Football (Reading football club), Cricket (Harpsden Cricket Club), Rounders, Athletics, KS1 Play Sport(RFC Academy), Tennis(Shiplake Tennis Club) and Netball (Shiplake Stars). Our most popular club is our Running Club, which last year saw over 60 children throughout the year on a half termly rota, explore and participate in various running activities around nearby fields, including hill, speed and endurance work, as well as enjoying just being out running with friends. Children and parents alike have responded positively in the past to the extensive programme, which we have re-established during this academic year. In this first half term we have had 38 pupils sign up. We are part of a Winter Cross Country series which allows any pupil within school to turn up and run the races, of which we have had great success! As well as curriculum activity, children also have the opportunity to engage in representing their school at tournaments which are organised by the local Partnership of Schools Sports Programme. These give pupils the welcomed opportunity to represent school in Football, Hockey, Tag Rugby, Cross Country, Rounders and Kwik Cricket to name but a few. Having a greater variety of



Shiplake C.E. Primary School Memorial Avenue Shiplake , Oxon RG9 4DN 0118 940 2024 office.3810@shiplake.oxon.sch.uk

clubs has enhanced children's knowledge and understanding of activities and placed us in good stead when taking part in events. 54% of the school roll have represented the school at an outside sports tournament during academic year. All pupils are able to represent their house in 4 interhouse competitions throughout year including cross country, benchball, rounders and sports day. Our specialist PE Teacher teaches lessons across the whole school providing teachers with lesson plans and team teaching opportunities helping staff to develop their knowledge, understanding and confidence in delivery of this subject. This area of development has been extremely positively received by all staff and their PE professional development is scheduled to continue during 2023/24.

All pupils from Reception through to Year Six engage in two hours of Physical Education per week. All curriculum areas are covered encompassing Invasion Games, Striking and Fielding, Net/wall, Athletics, OAA, Gymnastics, Dance and Swimming. It is not just new skills that are learnt in lessons but how to apply them, understanding tactics and strategies to outwit the opposition, developing the ability to appreciate others work, and understanding the importance of being active, fit and healthy. Pupils in Year 3 and Year 4 engage in a 10 week swimming block in each year looking at developing their swimming capabilities and water safety skills.

PE provision at school has made positive steps forward with the introduction of outside agencies helping in the delivery of PE, both within curriculum and extra-curricular time. The school has made links, in particular with, Shiplake Stars Netball club, Reading Football Club, Henley Hawks Rugby Club, Harpsden Cricket Club and Shiplake Tennis Club. This is an opportunity for both pupils and teachers to gain both new knowledge and experience of the sport.

Physical Education at Shiplake Primary School provides an ever-increasing amount of opportunities to all pupils across the school to engage in a variety of activities, outside the school day. The aim of extra-curricular activities is to further the experiences of pupils in their chosen physical activity. 71.3 % of our pupils across the school have participated in at least one of the sporting clubs on offer.



Shiplake C.E. Primary School Memorial Avenue Shiplake , Oxon RG9 4DN 0118 940 2024 office.3810@shiplake.oxon.sch.uk

Pupils in Year 5 enjoyed a 1-night PGL residential engaging in various Outdoor Education activities such as raft building, zip wire, trapeze, abseiling and archery. In Year 6 children attend a residential trip where a variety of outdoor activities take place including abseiling, canoeing, archery, surfing and orienteering. Children thoroughly enjoy the challenge the breadth of activities bring, as well as developing stronger team cohesion and confidence in their own capabilities and for some, over-coming fears.

At Shiplake Primary School we believe experiences at primary school are pivotal to the children's future perception of physical activity. Pupils leave the school equipped to enjoy sport for all its health and social benefits. For those who relish the competitive element, they gain the skills, confidence and relevant experience to succeed at their chosen level and discipline also.

The role of Sports Ambassador is highly revered amongst the children and very enthusiastically sought after each year. Two Sports Ambassadors for each of the 3 houses are appointed in year 5 via an application letter and are selected by the Year 6 Sports Ambassadors and Specialist Sports teacher. Their role is to promote physical activity through the school and develop lunchtime play opportunities. The ambassadors meet regularly to plan and deliver weekly breaktime fun games to KS1 pupils. They plan and run lunchtime tournaments and activities. This year they have successfully run football leagues for both KS1 and 2 and a bench ball tournament, and look to increase this organisation during the next academic year. They also consider ways to improve sporting opportunity in school with one of their major achievements during previous academic years being the design and procurement of a new PE kit.

The school has also been previously awarded The Silver Award through the Sainsbury Sports for Schools Scheme, prior to covid and will be aiming to apply again in this current academic year.

Anticipated allocation 2023/24

£17,280